
South Kearns Elementary School Community Council 
 
Meeting Minutes 
September 21, 2021 
 
Held at South Kearns Elementary Conference Room 
 
Attendees 
Present 
Sativa Watson-parent 
Brianna Wallace-parent 
Christine Figueroa-parent 
Sarah Dawson-parent 
Heidi Josie-parent 
Holly North-parent 
Raydean Landaverde-teacher (observing for administration training) 
Cindy Dunn-school representative (Principal) 
Katie Shaw-school representative 
 
Called to Order @ 4:03 pm 
 
We have 452 Students 
 

1. New members-Motion to add Holly North, Heidi Josie, and Sarah Dawson as new members to our 
Councils by Brianna Wallace, Second by Sativa Watson, All in Favor; Possibly adding one more 
member 

 
2. Anyone want to be the new chair?-Sativa Watson would like to step down, she is also applying for a 

substitute teacher position in the district, which if received she will not be able to be our chair 
 

3. New Development by Sonic on 6200 South and 4800 West area – not how they are getting to school, 
how many students (estimation)? Not Sure -When is it going to be finished?-No Date yet; People 
over Building and Development in the district are aware of this construction-another boundary study 
will be done at some point 
 

4. Budget Updates-Final carryover numbers/2nd full day kindergarten?-We do not have everything yet, 
we will be short a ½ FTE-propose an amendment to pay for ½ a teacher out of Land Trust-Motion 
to amend the budget by Christine Figueroa, Seconded by Sativa Watson, All in Favor 
 

5. Current Crossing Guards, Crosswalks, and pickup locations-Kindergarten has moved to the North 
side of the school, Have the Community Council contact the Municipality about crosswalks and 
crossing guards-Ahmed Dahir is the contact, Maybe have bigger signage or more signage around the 
school area; Steve has done some video recording and is working on the safety video; May speak to 
the Engineers-what are our options to get people to realize there is a school zone around South 
Kearns-Holly North will contact Ahmed Dahir 
 

6. AR (Accelerated Reader) replacement-Did the teachers take a vote?-Have not moved forward with 
this, The school is looking at a widespread motivation and incentive with PBIS and Citizenship 
 



7. Openings in the building (BHA, Special Education Aids, Playground Aids) were they filled?-Paras are 
still needed, No Playground Aids-maybe we can figure out a rotation of volunteers with SCC and 
PTA if nothing else 
 

8. Safe Walking Routes-Bike or Walk to School Challenge, Promote this challenge, October 15th United 
Way and Cummins will have a Bike Safety Assembly and will give bikes to every 4th and 5th grader 
 

9. Food Pantry will have cold items and will open when the refrigerator is repaired 
 

Motion to Adjourn the meeting by Sarah Dawson, Second by Heidi Josie, All in Favor 
 
Meeting Adjourned @ 4:37 pm 


